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Horst, Rachel

From: CEER@brevardfl.gov
Sent: Monday, January 6, 2025 3:46 PM
To: Horst, Rachel
Subject: A new CEER Recommendation has been submitted as ID #2026011

 
Recommendation # 2026011 

  
   

 
Dear CEER Administrator, 
 
Speak Up Brevard Recommendation ID #2026011 has been submitted. Please login to the CEER Application to start the 
recommendation evaluation workflow. 
 
Contact Information: 
 

Group/Organization 
 

Name Lynn Miraglia 

Address 346 Ibis Court, Melbourne FL 32904 3290  

Phone (321) 956-8025 

Email sabbyblue@hotmail.com 

Alternate Email sabbyblue@yahoo.com 

 
Recommendation Information: 
 

Recommendation ID 2026011 

Recommendation Title SPCA of Brevard or Brevard Humane Society manage county animal shelter. 

Areas Affected Animal shelter part of Animal Services  

Department Affected 
 

Current problem ~ Less capacity for sheltering animals humanely. The north shelter was closed but 
nothing was done at the south shelter to handle the extra intake to that facility. ~ 
Erroneous data on a report that is used to determine the monthly live outcome. * ~ 
Returning friendly cats and kitten to habitat without giving them an opportunity to be 
adopted even when there are very few cats in the facility. ~ Not working well with 
rescue partners and volunteers who are willing to take cats scheduled to be released 
to habitat ~ Does not utilize database software to best functionality and as a result not 
all stray intake shows in a timely manner on public website ~ Open record requests 
often take over 30 business days to respond to. ~ No initiation of the sterilization 
program (County Ordinance Section 12-76 from 2018 ) which is to assist low cost pet 
sterilization for people with limited financial means. (*) note files 2024_02, 03 and 04 
with negative numbers as cat inventory which is impossible. Notice that 2024_09 
beginning inventory does not reflect ending inventory in the 2024_08 report. No quality 
control of data since they are not held accountable. 
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Recommendation SPCA of Brevard and Brevard Humane Society have the required experience to run 
an animal shelter correctly. Having either of those organizations running the shelter 
would benefit the lives of the animals in the care of the county while being held in the 
shelter. Both organizations have shown the skills of reaching out to the community 
with programs that help citizens and their pets. Either org would be more accountable 
for what their data shows than the current management. This would give the public 
more certainty that the data produced is accurate and timely 

Attachments 2024_02_and_03_BasicMatrix.pdf 
2024_04_BasicMatrix.pdf 
2024_08_BasicMatrix.pdf 
2024_09_BasicMatrix.pdf 

 

Please do not reply to this e-mail, as it will go to an unmonitored mailbox.  












